

ADELAIDE UNIVERSITY SCIENCE ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING  
HELD 20TH APRIL, 1988 IN THE LITTLE CINEMA.

---

PRESENT: Chris Stewart      Debbie Palmer  
Shane Brooks              John Warburton  
Jacqui Jordan              Jim Woolcock  
Stuart Bourne              Tracey Steedman  
Chris Wawryk               Sam Paior  
Kirsty Tassell              Tiff Laslett  
Mark Simpson               Jason John  
Simon Best                  Carol Samuel  
Kiah Krassay               Sam Vincent  
Ben Guy                      Tory Woods  
Alex Wawryk                James Smith  
Donna Williamson          Chris Nedin  
Tania Moller                Simon Clinch  
Selina Tsotsis              Jim Deed  
Kathy Mauranzas            Glenn Borlace  
Emma Macdonald             Heather Smith  
Kathryn Hanton             Sean Bryant  
Antony Evans                Shaun Meredith  
Julie Ellis                  Michael Hay  
Sindy Vrancic              Alex Taylor  
Matt Berger                 Ann Tretheway  
Tony Duggan                Mark Potter  
Kelly Daren                 Mandi Foster  
Andrew Taylor              Brenton Reeves  
Chris Foskett               David Brown  
Phil Shields                Erik Gerdes  
Damien Carey               Sandra Jackson  
Jenny Dredge               Andrew McLaughney  
Jamie Rogers                Andrew Linn  
Bernadette Hiskey         Ruth Gosling

Chris declared the meeting open at 6:38p.m.

1. APOLOGIES

J. Dennis	B. Henshall (esq)
M. Nicholls	B. Bradford
M. Pfeiffer	J. Miller
J. Dixon	A. Johnson
N. Sims	B. Moretti
E. Smith	N. Davsi
A. Beaumont-Smith	R. Andrews
B. Czuchwicki	M. Vucic
D. Pisters	D. Muirhead
R. Barnhurst	G. Vass
M. Cadzow	R. Van Dam

Motion 1: That the apologies be accepted. D.Palmer/S.Bourne

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Motion 2: That the minutes of the previous meeting be accepted with the following ammendment: It was a General Meeting not an AGM. C.Stewart/T.Steedman

### 3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

#### -1. Gestetner Machine:

-Jim Woolcock, our ass. Treasurer and representative in the Clubs Association, attended a C.A meeting where the possible sale of the machine was discussed. The result of the meeting was that if we should donate a Mac. computer & printer to the C.A., they would accept it otherwise they will look into it further.

-John Warburton suggested that we sell the gestetner, use that money to repay the Book Exchange loan, then buy a computer with the left over money and a little extra.

### 4. CORRESPONDENCE

- C.Stewart attended an ALUMNI assoc. meeting in which the establishment of a Science/Maths Science common room was discussed.

Motion 3: That AUScA support this suggestion and help-out financially with its' furnishing. C.Stewart/C.Nedin (carried)

-Clare Adventure Gourmet weekend: invitation to all members. The weekend will involve wine-tastings and gourmet food sampling and will be held 14th/15th of May. We remind members that this is your Swot-Vac. However, if you are still interested see Jim Woolcock.

### 5. QUESTIONS

With notice

- There were none with notice.

Without notice

-1. Why don't we advertise our meetings in On Dit and B&C each month?

-O.K we will!

-2. Chris asked a very silly question about offering life membership of AUScA to someone. We ignored him.

-3. Whatever happened to the promised list of O'campers addresses?

-Andrew Linn has prepared a list of names, addresses, phone nos. of all those who attended the 1988 O'Camp. It will be available for photo-copying from C.Stewart.

Motion 4: That Andrew be thanked for preparing this list. T.Steedman/J.Jordan

Motion 5: That we staple the list and make it available at meetings. C.Stewart/A.Linn

### 6. REPORTS

#### 1. Morals Report

-Stuart gave his usual entertaining report which was recieved with much enthusiasm.

Motion 6: That Stuarts' report be accepted and that he be thanked for all his hard work. G.Borlace/K.Krassay

## 7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

### 1. AUSCA T-Shirts

-Stuart and Jim estimate that these would cost approx \$10. We will require volunteers to screen print them when orders have been taken. The suggested motif is an AUSCA badge with/without AUSCA Faarcing Unroool below it printed in black on a white t-shirt. A questionnaire and order form will be forwarded to members.

### 2. Re-Orientation Camp

-Matt Baron and Julie Ellis are currently organising a re-o camp with dates set for the first weekend in second term. It will cost approx \$20 and is open to ALL members of AUSCA. Again, check your pigeon-hole for details. The following people volunteered and were accepted to help cook on the camp:

Mark Simpson  
Hugh Boyd  
Heather Smith

### 3. Pancake Breakfast

-The next of the world famous AUSCA pancake brekkies will be held Wed 4th May. Our volunteer cooks are:

Jim Woolcock  
Antony Evans  
Shaun Meredith  
Ben Guy

### 4. Bus Tour

-The possibility of a bus tour rather than a bar night was discussed, due to falling bar night attendances. Alex Wawryk will find out about it.

## 8. ELECTIONS

### 1. First Year Committee Members (3)

The following people were elected to the position of committee member:

Alex Wawrky  
Damien Carey  
Sandra Jackson

Congratulations!

### 9. Next Meeting

- The next meeting will be held 3rd of May for Executive and Committee only. The next general meeting will be held about 2 weeks after that, you will be advised of details via pigeon-holes.

The meeting closed 8:15p.m.